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VFW Post 5864ôs Honor Guard 

Black military trench coats needed for winter  
 

     The Postôs Honor Guard (HG) team needs your help. The black overcoat the HG team depends on 
all winter to keep warm is no longer available for purchase since the military discontinued issuing the 
coat a few years ago. According to Commander Bob Tuttle, ñThe military no longer has these coats 

available in the needed sizes.ò Tuttle remarked ñI am asking former members,  
     ñIf they still have your ñmilitary issuedò black overcoat stored somewhere and 
would like to donate it to us, we would sure appreciate it.ò This will help the 
Honor Guard continue to provide military funeral honors to our local veterans 
well into the future. He said they were in need of sizes 44, 46, 48, and 50. 
Please call Bob Tuttle at 317-888-5617.  
     He continued, ñOver the years we've been able to buy military approved 
black trench coats (lined) through the PX out at Fort Benjamin Harrison. But as 
you may know the military quit issuing them to the enlisted a few years ago and 
we can no longer buy them anywhere.ò Currently they now only have very small 
or very large coat sizes left to issue to new members which means they 

basically don't have any. 
     Tuttle stated, ñI thought perhaps the membership might want to donate theirs if they still have them 
stored somewhere. I think it would be a good reason for them to give 'em up.ò  

 

________________________________________________________________________________       
 
 

 Annual Post and Auxiliary elections, 35 days awayi  
 
 

 

     VFW Post 5864 and its Auxiliary will hold their annual elections in 35 days from March 1. The  
Post will hold an election for Commander, Sr. Vice Commander, Jr. Vice Commander, Quartermaster, 
Chaplain, 3-year House Committee member and 3-year Trustee. 
     Nominations and the election for 2023-2024 officers will be held on Tuesday, April 4 at 7 p.m. 
     If you are interested in becoming part of the solution, have someone nominate you, then you 
accept the nomination. If there are no other nominations for the position you are seeking, the Post 
Adjutant will cast a unanimous ballot in your favor. All terms are 1-year except the House Committee 
and Trustee positions ï they are both 3-years.  
     All of the positions listed above will require a certain amount of your time. Many of our current 
officers are retired, however that is not a requirement. 
     The VFW Auxiliary will hold an election for President, Sr. Vice President, Jr. Vice President, 
Treasurer, Secretary, Chaplain, Conductor, Guard, and a 3-year Trustee.   

                                                                              

See Pages 12, 13, and 14 for the VFW Scholarship Applications 
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Thank you for your support . . . 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 
The Mission of the Quilts of Valor 

Foundation is to Cover Service Members and 
Veterans Touched by War with Healing and 

Comforting Quilts of Valor 

 
 

Dear Commander Milbourn: 
 
Thank you so much for your continued support of the mission of the Quilts of Valor Foundation. 
Allowing the volunteer quilters to gather at VFW Post 5864 on February 4, 2023, and work on the 
quilts is a great gift. 
 
I was glad that you were able to attend and witness fellow veterans receiving their Quilts of Valor. 
Again, thank you for allowing us to provide comfort and healing to those veterans touched by war. 
 
 
 

Christine L. Hurley 
Veteran, U.S. Air Force / Indiana Air National Guard 
QOV Group Leader ï Central Indiana 
QOV State Coordinator ï Indiana 
Quilts of Valor Foundation 
317-331-9292 
Christine.Hurley@QOVF.org 

 
 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

February 9, 1942 

Daylight saving time instituted in 1918 
 

     Congress pushes ahead standard time for the United States by one hour in each time zone, 
imposing daylight saving time -- called at the time ñwar time.ò 
     Daylight saving time, suggested by President Roosevelt, was imposed to conserve fuel, and could 

be traced back to World War I, when Congress imposed one standard time on 
the United States to enable the country to better utilize resources, following the 
European model. 
     The 1918 Standard Time Act was meant to be in effect for only seven 
months of the year -- and was discontinued nationally after the war. But 
individual states continued to turn clocks ahead one hour in spring and back 
one hour in fall. 
     The World War II legislation-imposed daylight saving time for the entire 
nation for the entire year.  

     It was repealed Sept. 30, 1945, when individual states once again imposed their own ñstandardò 
time. It was not until 1966 when Congress passed legislation setting a standard time that permanently 
superseded local habits. 

 

mailto:Christine.Hurley@QOVF.org
https://www.history.com/topics/us-presidents/franklin-d-roosevelt
https://www.history.com/topics/world-war-i
https://www.history.com/topics/world-war-ii
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A Message  from  the  Commander . . .   

   

 

 
Dear Members, Supporters, and Friends:  
 
     Next month the Post will hold its annual election of officers. For those 
of you who may be interested, please plan on attending the Tuesday, 
April 4, 2023, meeting. Our VFW is always looking for individuals who  
are willing to step up, become involved, and help lead the way with 
innovative ideas to generate additional income for the Post. 
     The VFW Auxiliary will also hold its election on the same evening.  
Both meetings begin at 7 p.m. 
     We have now been in our new facility three years. When Covid broke 
out, it gave our VFW a tough beginning. We had six rentals cancel in 
2020. That was quite a loss of income, however we did what we needed 
to do to keep forging ahead. We have recovered very nicely. 
     We came up with pistol and rifle raffles, raffles of baskets of various 
items. In 2022, we were gifted 11 pistols, rifles, shotguns, and a couple                Steve Milbourn 
of swords by Ken and Sue Hall after Ken passed away. We are                           Post Commander 
extremely appreciative of both of them. Those items have generated  
over $7,000 and we still have one shotgun to raffle off. It should be up for raffle in about 30 days. 
Tickets for a 9-mm pistol are currently available for anyone who wishes to purchase one. 
     On Tuesday, March 21 beginning at 6:30 p.m. we will hold our annual Community Service Awards 
program. It will be held in our banquet room. The VFW and VFW Auxiliary will provide certificates and 
in some instances monetary awards for ï Citizen of the Year, Police Officer of the Year, Firefighter of 
the Year, EMT of the Year; first, second, and third place for the Voice of Democracy; first, second, 
third place, and two honorable mentions for the Patriot Pen Awards; and Boy Scout of the Year. 
     We are also ready to embark on our annual Golf Tournament. We will host the event at Valle Vista 
Golf Course on Saturday, June 10. If you are interested in playing golf, donating money for a sign at 
one of the 18 holes, or donating money toward the event to use as a tax write off, please contact 
Steve Milbourn at 317-525-7291 or steve.milbourn@aol.com. The event is a scramble and afterwards 
if you play in the tournament or make a donation, you are welcome to stop by the Post and eat. 
     Information and an application for playing golf are both on pages 40 and 41 of this newsletter. 
________________________________________________________________________________      
  

 

Greenwood VFW Post 5864 will hold a 
 

 

Silent Auction ð Friday, March 31 
 

The items will be displayed by 5 p.m. for you to look at and bid on. 
At 8 p.m. all bidding will stop and the person with the highest bid will become 

the purchaser of the item. There will be minimum bid prices on all items. 
 

If anyone has an item they would like to donate to the Post, please let us know. 
Preferably an item you have never used and do not ever plan to use. 

 

 

Steve Milbourn ï 317-525-7291 or steve.milbourn@aol.com 
________________________________________________________________________________     

mailto:steve.milbourn@aol.com
mailto:steve.milbourn@aol.com
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Banquet Rentals 

 
 
 

Are you or one of your relatives or friends looking for a 
place to host a wedding reception, meeting, birthday party, 
a Home-Owners Association meeting, training class or any 
get-together, please stop by and see our Banquet facilities. 

 
EOUR AMENTITIES INCLUDEEEE 

 

Â Catering available Â 41 ï 6 ft. tables  Â 170 parking spaces 
Â Air conditioned & heated Â 16 ï 8 ft. tables  Â 4 restrooms 
Â On-site Management        Â 13 ï 5 ft. round tables  Â Very inexpensive 
Â Kitchen not available Â No alcohol allowed to Â Seating for 140 to 280 
 due to liability  be brought into VFW  individuals 
 
See our Rental Agreement and pricing on our website ï greenwoodvfw.com. Be sure 
to stop by and look at our facility ï you will be glad you did. Discounts are provided for 
veterans, members, and 501-C-3 organizations. 
 

Please call 

 
 

2Cindy Reinert ð Bar and Banquet Manager at 317-966-95822 
 

2 
or e-mail her at  latitudesbelize@icloud.com  for an appointment 

 

 

 

Greenwood Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 5864 

1842 Veterans Way  Â  Greenwood, Indiana 46143  Â  317-888-2488 

________________________________________________________________________________  

mailto:latitudesbelize@icloud.com
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VFW Post 5864 Auxiliary 

hosts Bar Bingo throughout the year!  

 

 

 

Monday Night Bar 
 

 

 

 
 

at 6 p.m. ð Kitchen is open until 7 p.m. 

Ê  No tables reserved   Ê  Limited seating 
 
 

Bar Bingo continues to be a success. Those working must be 
listed with the Indiana Gaming Commission as a registered 
ñOperatorò or ñWorker.ò A list of individuals who are eligible 
to work in Gaming is posted behind the bar in the Canteen 
area. The Annual Bingo License, Annual Raffle License, 
and the Annual Charity Game Night License # is 002855. 
If you need help, please let Sherri Jones, 253-278-1980 

or Steve Milbourn, 317-525-7291 know so they can 
get the information that is needed to place you on 

VFW Post 5864ôs gaming license. 
 
 

 
 

 

Â Public Welcome   Â Please sign the book at the door 
 

 

Â No outside food or drinks ð No exceptions 

 

Â IGC Reference No. is 156963    /     Â License No. 002855 
 

________________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Veterans of Foreign Wars Auxiliary 
to VFW Post 5864 

 

1842 Veterans Way Ë Greenwood, IN 46143 
317-888-2488 

 

 

THE AUXILIARY IN PROGRESS 
 

On February 7, the Auxiliary held their monthly meeting. Eight members were present. Members 
discussed upcoming events and tentative dates for each event. Our first event in 2023 is our Annual 
Easter Party for children ages up to 10 years of age. The tentative date for this event is April 1. Sign-
up sheets will be in the hallways of the Post. Deadline for signing up is March 24. Other events were 
also discussed, and all dates set are pending approval through the Post Commander. The Auxiliary 
approved $537.50 for upcoming student Scholarship Awards in March. It was also approved to give 
Isom Elementary $150 for the purchase of gloves for children or other school needs. 
     The Greenwood Auxiliary received membership recognition from Seventh District for achieving 
90% membership at the end of December 2022. At the end of January, the Auxiliary reached 96.8% 
and only needed six more members to reach 100%. Our aim is to reach 100% by planning a 
membership drive sometime in 2023. Trudy Umphrey received a gift and award from the District 

President. A thank you to all recruiters in helping to achieve this goal. 
     Our fundraisers have also been a big success. The winner of our 
Lottery Board was drawn on February 14. The lucky winner was Julie 
Bell-Price. There were many scratch-off tickets along with a $100 bill. 
     The Auxiliary Annual Bingo Committee will have their first planning 
meeting March 15 at 5:30 p.m. at the Post. The annual bingo event is set 
for August 6. Committee members consist of Trudy Umphrey, Chairman, 
Linda Kessinger, Flo Fricke, Carol Puckett, Brenda Lippert, Joan Wood, 
and Pam Bush. This Bingo event is the Auxiliaryôs largest fund raiser for 
the year. If you would like to donate a monetary gift or a raffle basket, 
please contact Committee Chairman, Trudy Umphrey. 
     March 7 -- Auxiliary Meeting ï Social meeting starts at 6 p.m. The 
official meeting starts at 7 p.m. Please be involved. We need your help.  
Volunteer to be a chairperson of an event or be on a planning event 
committee. New members come and pick up your membership packet  

Trudy Umphrey and get acquainted with others. 
      Bar Bingo is held every Monday at 6 p.m. Join us for fun and a 
chance to win big bucks. We play 8 games of straight bingo and 2 games of cover-all plus 1-M game.  
Sheets are $2 each for straight bingo and $5 each for cover-all and the M-game. 
     Help support your veterans by wearing a patriotic bracelet. The Auxiliary sells small (women) and 
large (men and women) bracelets for $5 each. If you are interested in purchasing, contact Carol 
Bullock-Puckett, 317-714-7062, or Trudy Umphrey, 317-702-3290. These make nice gifts for friends 
and family.   
     If you havenôt paid your dues, please pay by June 30 to avoid a rejoining fee. Dues are $20. After 
June 30, a fee of $25, and your application will have to be submitted to Auxiliary. 
     The Auxiliary welcomes new member, Norman Kaiser. 
                                 Â Continued to page 7 
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VFW Auxiliary in Progress . . .  Â Continued from page 6 

 

 
 

     Effective October 1, 2021, a new rule allows more individuals to qualify for Membership. We are 
seeking individuals to join our Auxiliary. Contact Trudy Umphrey for more information or to apply:  
317-702-3290 
  

Happy Birthday to all members who are celebrating birthdays in March. 
 

For those members who are currently not well, please 
know you are always in our thoughts and prayers. 

                                                                          
 

 
The Auxiliaryôs common purpose is to improve the lives of veterans, 

service members and their families, and our communities. 
 

 
 

Officers of the Auxiliary: 
Linda Kessinger, President; Trudy Umphrey, Senior Vice-President; 
Carol Bullock-Puckett, Secretary; Brenda Lippert, Treasurer 

 
 

________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

 
 

988 Veterans Crisis Hotline: 

Veterans now have the option to Dial 988 then Press 1 
 

to connect with caring, qualified responders for 24/7 crisis assistance. ñDuring a crisis, every second 
counts,ò said VA Secretary Denis McDonough. ñThis new, shorter number makes it easier for 
veterans and those who care about them to reach lifesaving support without having to be enrolled in 
VA benefits or health care.ò While Dial 988 then Press 1 is a new option for contacting the Veterans 
Crisis Line, the original number, 1.800.273.8255 and press 1, remains available, and individuals can 
make contact via chat at VeteransCrisisLine.net/Chat or by texting 838255. 

https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/about/what-is-988/
https://www.veteranscrisisline.net/get-help-now/chat/
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November 13, 1982 

Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall is dedicated 
 

     Near the end of a weeklong national salute to Americans who served in the Vietnam War, the 
Vietnam Veterans Memorial is dedicated in Washington, D.C. after a march to its site by thousands  
of veterans of the conflict. The long-awaited memorial was a simple V-shaped black-granite wall 
inscribed with the names of the 57,939 Americans who died in the conflict, arranged in order of death, 
not rank, as was common in other memorials. 
     The designer of the memorial was Maya Lin, a Yale University architecture student who entered a 
nationwide competition to create a design for the monument. Lin, born in Ohio in 1959, was the 
daughter of Chinese immigrants. Many veteransô groups were opposed to Linôs winning design, which 
lacked a standard memorialôs heroic statues and stirring words.  
     However, a remarkable shift in public opinion occurred in the months after the memorialôs 
dedication. Veterans and families of the dead walked the black reflective wall, seeking the names of 
their loved ones killed in the conflict.  
     Once the name was located, visitors often made an etching or left a private offering, from notes 
and flowers to dog tags and cans of beer. 
     The Vietnam Veterans Memorial soon became one of the most visited memorials in the nationôs 
capital. A Smithsonian Institution director called it ña community of feelings, almost a sacred precinct,ò 
and a veteran declared that ñitôs the parade we never got.ò ñThe Wallò drew together both those who 
fought and those who marched against the war and served to promote national healing a decade 
after the divisive conflictôs end. 

     U.S. # 2109 was issued two years after the memorialôs 
dedication. On November 13, 1982, the Vietnam Veterans 
Memorial was officially dedicated in Washington, DC. 
In the 1950s, Vietnam was divided along the 17th parallel, 
into communist North and anti-communist South Vietnam. 
     Following the assassination of the president of South 

 

                                                    Â Continued to page 9 

https://www.history.com/topics/vietnam-war
https://www.nps.gov/vive/index.htm
https://www.history.com/topics/us-states/washington-dc
https://www.biography.com/artist/maya-lin
https://www.history.com/topics/us-states/ohio
https://www.mysticstamp.com/Products/United-States/2109/USA/
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Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall . . .   Â Continued from page 8 

 

 
Vietnam, a period of political instability began, while military generals fought for control of the 
government. 
     U.S. # 3188g from the 1960s Celebrate the Century sheet. The number of 
American advisors in Vietnam grew, and by the end of 1963, there were 
16,000 U.S. military personnel in Vietnam. That number increased significantly 
after the Gulf of Tonkin Resolution, which gave President Johnson the power 
to increase the countryôs involvement in Vietnam without declaring war. 
     By the end of 1966, there were 400,000 Americans fighting in Vietnam. 
Peace talks began in 1968 but were repeatedly stalled. After Richard Nixon 
took office as U.S. president in 1969, he began Vietnamization, to remove 
American troops and leave the fighting to the South Vietnamese. The last Americans left Vietnam in 
1973, and the war continued until the fall of Saigon two years later. Vietnam was reunited as the 
Socialist Republic of Vietnam in 1976. 

     U.S. # 1802 was issued on Veterans Day in 1979 and pictures the 
ribbon of the Vietnam Service Medal. Three years later, back in America, 
Vietnam veterans grew frustrated with the ñinvisibilityò imposed on them by 
Americans, due to public discontent with the war.  
     In 1979, they formed the Vietnam Veterans Memorial Fund (VVMF) to 
publicly acknowledge those who died or are listed as missing in action in 

the Vietnam War. 
     Over time they raised $8.4 million for the memorial. In 1980, they selected a site near the Lincoln 
Memorial and received permission from Congress to demolish an old-World War I Munitions Building. 
     The design of the memorial was open to competition. Some 1,421 designs were submitted and 
then reviewed by a selection committee. Yale undergraduate Maya Lin won the competition. The 
Ohio-born studentôs design featured an over 493-footlong V-shaped reflective black granite wall. Its 
two ends point to the Lincoln Memorial and Washington Monument.  
     At first, many opposed the design because it was unconventional, black, and lacked 
ornamentation, calling it a ñblack gash of shame.ò Eventually, they reached a compromise, agreeing 
to add a bronze statue of American soldiers on one side. 
     About 1,200 of the names on the wall are listed as POW/MIA. Construction 
on the memorial began on March 26, 1982. The stone for the memorial came 
from India and was specifically selected for its highly reflective surface. The 
stone cutting was done in Vermont and the 57,939 names were etched in 
Tennessee. They used a sandblasting process to etch the names on the 
stone. Construction on the wall was completed in late October and preparations immediately began 
for a dedication ceremony. The dedication of the wall was preceded by a week-long salute to Vietnam 
veterans. Then on Nov. 13, 1982, thousands of Vietnam veterans took part in a march through 
Washington to attend the dedication ceremony. 
     At the wall, a sound system played the dramatic theme from Chariots of Fire. The ceremony, 
attended by some 150,000 people, was broadcast live over the radio. There was a presentation of 
state and territorial flags and a several speeches. One veteran stated, ñI, like many others, found that 
being known as a Vietnam veteran was a very dubious distinction. Today this situation has changed.ò 
Another veteran said, ñThis Memorial symbolizes not only the supreme gift of nearly 58,000 young 
Americans but also the priceless gift of renewed awareness in our capacity as a people.ò 
     Two years after this ceremony, the sculpture, The Three Soldiers or The Three Servicemen, was 
unveiled at the memorial. It depicts a Marine and two Army soldiers of different races. In 1993, 
another statue was added ï the Vietnam Womenôs Memorial. It depicts uniformed women, who  
                              Â Continued to page 10 

https://upload.wikimedia.org/wikipedia/en/9/99/Three_soldiers.jpg
https://www.nps.gov/thingstodo/vietnam-womens-memorial.htm
https://www.mysticstamp.com/Products/United-States/3188/USA/
https://www.mysticstamp.com/Products/United-States/1802/USA/
https://www.mysticstamp.com/Products/United-States/2966/USA/
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40 et 8 Voiture Locale 145 Chef de Gareõs Corner . . . 

 

 

 
 

     Greetings:  I hope each Voyageur had a wonderful Valentineôs Day with their Dames. They show 
a lot of support for each one of us. 
     To All V-145 Voyageurs:  I hope to greet you all at our monthly Promenades. We rap the gavel 
as close to 7 p.m. as possible. Please make every effort to attend our proms. You are the life blood  
of our Voiture. 
     Mark Your Calendars: Our next Promenade is March 27, 2023, at 7 p.m. 
     Activities: We received a very nice letter thanking our Voiture for donating $600 dollars to the 
Veterans Pavilion re-roofing project at the Indiana Veterans Home. V-145 continues to support our 
veterans and their families throughout our community. 

     Nurses Training / Endowment at Marian University: I have been invited 
to attend Marion Universityôs annual meeting and greeting of the recipients of 
various endowments, including our own. I plan on attending this event to show 
our continued support of the nurseôs training program. I have received several 
2023 Nurses Training pins. If interested see me at the next Promenade. They 
are 3 dollars each.  
     Voiture Membership: I want to thank Gary Totty for recruiting a new 

Voyageur, Charles M. Lewis, at our January promenade. Our membership still stands at 94%. We still 
have 6 members who have not yet paid their 2023 dues. At present we need 6 more members to 
reach our goal of 101 members.  Have YOU reached out and signed up a new member? Now is the 
time to do so. There are plenty of eligible veterans out there. Letôs get them on board. 
     Life Membership:  Have you thought about purchasing a Life Membership in the 40 et 8?   
Voiture 145 currently has a total of 13 Life Members. V-145 would like to work with you in obtaining 
that Life Membership. If you desire to become a Life Member, contact Mike Delaney or myself.  
Voiture Locale 145 will base your Life Membership on the $18.50 per capita tax. This reduces the 
total cost for a Life Membership considerably. 
 

Jay Collars 
Chef de Gare 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Vietnam Veterans Memorial Wall . . .   Â Continued from page 9 

 

 
 

mostly served as nurses, aiding a wounded soldier. Finally, in 2004, a memorial plaque was added 
ñIn memory of the men and women who served in the Vietnam War and later died as a result of their 
service. We honor and remember their sacrifice.ò 
     Presently, the names of 58,307 men and women listed as missing or killed in the Vietnam War are 
etched into the wall. The memorial, maintained by the National Park Service, hosts over 3 million 
visitors each year, and is listed on the National Register of Historic Places. 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

Link to VA Benefits for 

Disabled Veterans 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gWTa2lW9Qc4  

 
 
 

 

 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gWTa2lW9Qc4
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jGreenwood VFW Post 58644 
 
 
 

Bingo Every Wednesday 
 

$1,000 
 Cover-All Pot 50 Numbers or Less *  

 

$500 or more! 
 Cover-All Guaranteed Pot *  

 

 

Early-birds (Warm-ups) start at 6:30 p.m.  
 

All games end around 10 p.m. 
 

PUBLIC WELCOME! 
 

77BASIC STARTING PACKAGE -- $1777 
 

  Ë Large New Playing Room 
  Ë Social Distancing Is Practiced 
  Ë 2-3 Players Per 8 Foot Table! 

 
 

Masks & Hand Sanitizer Available 
 

Food and Beverages Available!  --  Join the Fun!!! 
 
 

Go east on Main St. in Greenwood past Interstate 65. Continue east past Road 
Ranger Truck Stop approximately 100 yards. Turn right on Commerce Parkway 
West Drive. If you go to the traffic light (Graham Rd.) you have gone too far. 
Follow the road to Veterans Way (about 300 yards). Phone 317-888-2488. 

       
                                                                                

SSS* ABOVE COVER-ALLS PAID WITH 90 OR MORE PLAYERSSSS 

 

  

 Â Absolutely no outside food or drinks 

 
 

Â IGC Reference No. 156963        Â Bingo License 002855 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
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Named after Ralph D. Napier 

Scholarship program applications now available 
 

     The Greenwood VFWôs annual Scholarships are named for former Greenwood VFW Post 
Commander, District and State Commander, Ralph D. Napier. Ralph served in Korea and became 
eligible for the VFW when he was awarded the Korean Service Medal with five bronze stars. 
     The bronze stars were for military campaigns he participated in while there. 
     Napier, now deceased, was born in 1932 in Three Point, Harlan County, Kentucky. He was the 
10th of 12 children. He was urged to quit school at age 17, joined the Army and spent 17 months in 
Korea. When he returned home, he married Ponciana ñPonciò (Garcia) Napier. They were parents of 
a son, Bradley; and two daughters, Teresa, and Rita. 
     Ralph was the first Cub Scoutmaster of Troop 260 in 1960 and in 1965 was the Assistant Scout-
master of Troop 266 earning numerous awards for his efforts. Also, in the early 1960ôs he was one of 
the founding fathers of the Greenwood Little League. He and other founding members cleared the 

raw land, put in ball diamonds, fences, building dugouts and he also 
coached. Mr. Napier stayed with the Little League long after his own 
children moved on and then he became President of that 
organization. 
     Ralph was a continually active veteran. He was a member of 
American Legion Post 355; Indianapolis Masonic Lodge 514 and the 

Scottish Rite of Indianapolis. A long-time member of VFW Post 5864, he was Post Quartermaster for 
7 years; Post Commander; District 7 Commander; and finally, State Commander. 
     According to his son Bradley, ñHe had that ónever give up attitudeô and the foresight to always give 
back to the people that meant the most ï God, family, and the youth of the community.ò 

 

 

                                                                                                   Â Continued to page 13 
________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Being a volunteer -- they live to serve . . . 
 

     The concept of giving of oneôs time and energy to help or walk alongside other volunteers is a 
special and unique thing for many people. Some donôt grasp how meaningful and important it can 
actually be, not just for those being helped, but also for 
those who volunteer. 
     Live to serve individually or as a team of dedicated 
volunteers. Collectively as a Post, we can help a veteran, 
a family, or even members of our community. 
     If you would like to feel wanted, inspired, and 
empowered, consider spending some of your time and 
energy volunteering at your Post. It may be just a few 
minutes that will change everything for someone or for 
you as a volunteer. 
     We promise you an experience filled with fun, 
encouragement, laughter, camaraderie, and excitement with important and meaningful pride in 
yourself and your Post. 
     Consider joining us. Have a belief in something bigger than yourself.                ï Anonymous 

 
 

 

H   

VFW dues are $35 per year, or 9-1/2 cents a day 

 

h 
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Greenwood Memorial 

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 5864 
1842 Veterans Way -- Greenwood, IN 46143 

Phone 317-888-2488 
 

2023 Ralph D. Napier Scholarship Application 
 

     Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 5864, Greenwood, in order to assist a deserving young man or 
woman pursue their education after high school, will award a graduate of the class of 2023 from an 
accredited high school the sum of $1,000, to be applied as the recipient wishes to the costs 
associated with the education at an undergraduate degree granting college or university within the 
United States. The scholarship will be paid in two equal amounts, one payment per semester. The 
applicant must be a full-time student attending consecutive semesters. No exceptions to this 
attendance requirement are permitted. 

Eligibility 

 

 

    Applicant must be a resident of Indiana who is currently a senior in high school in the class of 2023 
or enrolled in an accredited university or college. Post Graduate education or other advanced 
degrees are not included in this scholarship fund. 
     The applicant must be the child, stepchild, grandchild, or step-grandchild sponsored by a member 
in good standing of VFW Post 5864. If the sponsor is deceased, he or she must have been a member 
in good standing in VFW Post 5864 at the time of death. The VFW membership number of the 
sponsor and the relationship must be provided on the application for verification. 
 

Selection Criteria 
 

¶ Academic achievement (e.g., GPA, official academic transcript requires)  

¶ Leadership and participation in school and/or community activities 

¶ Honors (e.g., academic, church, community, Scouting, etc.) 

¶ Community Service 

¶ Patriotic Involvement 
 

     A biographical essay including the above selection criteria (i.e., leadership, participation, and 
service in school, church, or community; honors received), the responsibilities of citizenship in a 
democratic society, and the personal goals for the future. The essay shall be the original work of the 
applicant. Any other material must be footnoted. The essay shall not be less than one page or longer 
than three typed pages, and will be formatted with one-inch margins, 1.5 line spacing and 12-point 
font. This essay will be reviewed and graded based on grammar, spelling, originality, context, and 
content at a level consistent with exceptional academic work.  Please include a passport sized photo 
with the application. 
     A grade report and course registration for the second consecutive must be submitted in order to 
receive the second payment of the scholarship if the applicant is selected. Send all required material 
and supporting documentation to: 

Greenwood VFW Post 5864 
1842 Veterans Way, Greenwood, IN 46143 

Attention: Scholarship Committee 
 

     Please include your name, address and phone number and email address for contact information. 
Applications must be delivered to the VFW Post 5864 by Wednesday, May 31, 2023. The decision of 
the Scholarship Committee Judges will be final, and all applicants will receive written notification that 
a decision has been reached. The winner will be notified by U.S. Mail. Presentation of this award will 
take place on August 1, 2023, at the VFW Post 5864 meeting.       

                                 Â Continued to page 14 
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Greenwood Memorial 

Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 5864 
1842 Veterans Way -- Greenwood, IN 46143 

Phone 317-888-2488 
 

 

2023 Ralph D. Napier Scholarship Application 
(Attach all Supporting Documentation) 

 
Applicant Information: 
 
Name: ____________________________________   Age: ______  Date of Birth: _____________ 

  First  M.I.  Last 

Address: ___________________________ City: _____________ State: ___ Zip Code: _________ 

Home Tel:__________________  Mobile Tel: _______________ Email: _____________________ 

Employed:   δY    δN   Employer Name: _____________________________ City: ____________ 

Position: __________________ Volunteer: _________________________ 

 
Educational Institution Currently Being Attended: 
 
Name: _________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: _______________________________________________________________________ 

City:     ________________________________   State: _______  Zip Code: _________________ 

Major or Type of Training: _________________________________________________________ 

Grade Point Average (GPA): ________________   Expected Completion Date: _______________ 

 
Educational Institution Planning to Attend: 
 
Name: ________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

City:     ________________________________   State: _______  Zip Code: _________________ 

Course of Study: _________________________________________ Degree Sought: _________ 

Expected Completion Date: _________________ Semester Tuition/Books/Fees: _____________ 

Semester Start Date: ___________________ 

 

Applicant Sponsor: ___________________________ Relationship to Applicant: ______________ 

Sponsor Signature: _______________________________________  Date: __________________ 

Sponsor VFW Membership No.  ____________________________ (Required) 

Applicant Signature: ______________________________________  Date: __________________ 
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This yearôs celebration will be on Saturday, April 1 

 

Vietnam Veterans War Day designated March 29 
 

     Senator Pat Toomey (R-PA) introduced legislation in 2017 to permanently designate March 29 
as National Vietnam War Veterans Day. It subsequently became law.  
     In March 2018, events were hosted throughout the United States to honor Vietnam veterans, 
many of whom did not receive the recognition they deserved when they came home following their 
service. 
     According to the American War Library, located in Long Beach, California, they have stated that 
faulty record keeping resulted with no confirmed exact number of Americans who served in 
Vietnam. The best estimate that the Dept. of Defense can conclude is that between 2,709,918 
to 3,173,845 GI's served in-country and in-waters Vietnam between 1954 and 1975 (this does 

not count the handful of Americans who served in Vietnam 
during WW-2). However, veteranôs groups estimate that 
approximately 9 to 12 million Americans fraudulently claim they 
served in Vietnam. 

     Veterans who served in the military during the Vietnam War often claims they are ñVietnam 
veteransò. Simply put, they are not Vietnam veterans. Vietnam veterans, for the most part had to have 

ñboots on the groundò in Vietnam, Laos, or Cambodia. U.S. Navy personnel who were off the coat 
of Vietnam are also included as ñVietnam veteransò. 


